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Undergraduate Programs (GEAR UP). 
The information collected enables the 
U.S. Department of Education to 
demonstrate its progress in meeting the 
GEAR UP performance objectives as 
reflected in the indicators. 

Requests for copies of the submission 
for OMB review; comment request may 
be accessed from http://
edicsweb.ed.gov, by selecting the 
‘‘Browse Pending Collections’’ link and 
by clicking on link number 2294. When 
you access the information collection, 
click on ‘‘Download Attachments ’’ to 
view. Written requests for information 
should be addressed to Vivian Reese, 
Department of Education, 400 Maryland 
Avenue, SW., Room 4050, Regional 
Office Building 3, Washington, DC 
20202–4651 or to the e-mail address 
Vivan.Reese@ed.gov. Requests may also 
be electronically mailed to the internet 
address OCIO_RIMG@ed.gov or faxed to 
202–708–9346. Please specify the 
complete title of the information 
collection when making your request. 

Comments regarding burden and/or 
the collection activity requirements 
should be directed to Joseph Schubart at 
his e-mail address Joe.Schubart@ed.gov. 
Individuals who use a 
telecommunications device for the deaf 
(TDD) may call the Federal Information 
Relay Service (FIRS) at 1–800–877–
8339.

[FR Doc. 03–25607 Filed 10–8–03; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 4000–01–P

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

Submission for OMB Review; 
Comment Request

AGENCY: Department of Education.
SUMMARY: The Leader, Regulatory 
Information Management Group, Office 
of the Chief Information Officer invites 
comments on the submission for OMB 
review as required by the Paperwork 
Reduction Act of 1995.
DATES: Interested persons are invited to 
submit comments on or before 
November 10, 2003.
ADDRESSES: Written comments should 
be addressed to the Office of 
Information and Regulatory Affairs, 
Attention: Lauren Wittenberg, Desk 
Officer, Office of Management and 
Budget, 725 17th Street, NW., Room 
10235, New Executive Office Building, 
Washington, DC 20503 or should be 
electronically mailed to the Internet 
address 
Lauren_Wittenberg@omb.eop.gov.

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: Section 
3506 of the Paperwork Reduction Act of 
1995 (44 U.S.C. Chapter 35) requires 

that the Office of Management and 
Budget (OMB) provide interested 
Federal agencies and the public an early 
opportunity to comment on information 
collection requests. OMB may amend or 
waive the requirement for public 
consultation to the extent that public 
participation in the approval process 
would defeat the purpose of the 
information collection, violate State or 
Federal law, or substantially interfere 
with any agency’s ability to perform its 
statutory obligations. The Leader, 
Regulatory Information Management 
Group, Office of the Chief Information 
Officer, publishes that notice containing 
proposed information collection 
requests prior to submission of these 
requests to OMB. Each proposed 
information collection, grouped by 
office, contains the following: (1) Type 
of review requested, e.g., new, revision, 
extension, existing or reinstatement; (2) 
Title; (3) Summary of the collection; (4) 
Description of the need for, and 
proposed use of, the information; (5) 
Respondents and frequency of 
collection; and (6) Reporting and/or 
Recordkeeping burden. OMB invites 
public comment.

Dated: October 6, 2003. 
Angela C. Arrington, 
Leader, Regulatory Information Management 
Group, Office of the Chief Information Officer.

Office of Postsecondary Education 

Type of Review: Reinstatement. 
Title: European Community-United 

States Cooperation Program. 
Frequency: Annually. 
Affected Public: Not-for-profit 

institutions; State, Local, or Tribal 
Gov’t, SEAs or LEAs. 

Reporting and Recordkeeping Hour 
Burden:

Responses: 60. 
Burden Hours: 1,800. 

Abstract: The European Community-
United States Programs will support 
new types of cooperation in curriculum 
development and student exchange 
between the U.S. and the European 
union. 

Requests for copies of the submission 
for OMB review; comment request may 
be accessed from http://
edicsweb.ed.gov, by selecting the 
‘‘Browse Pending Collections’’ link and 
by clicking on link number 2349. When 
you access the information collection, 
click on ‘‘Download Attachments’’ to 
view. Written requests for information 
should be addressed to Vivian Reese, 
Department of Education, 400 Maryland 
Avenue, SW., Room 4050, Regional 
Office Building 3, Washington, DC 
20202–4651 or to the e-mail address 
vivan.reese@ed.gov. Requests may also 

be electronically mailed to the Internet 
address OCIO_RIMG@ed.gov or faxed to 
202–708–9346. Please specify the 
complete title of the information 
collection when making your request. 

Comments regarding burden and/or 
the collection activity requirements 
should be directed to Joe Schubart at his 
e-mail address Joe.Schubart@ed.gov. 
Individuals who use a 
telecommunications device for the deaf 
(TDD) may call the Federal Information 
Relay Service (FIRS) at 1–800–877–
8339.

[FR Doc. 03–25608 Filed 10–8–03; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 4000–01–P

DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY

[Docket Nos. PP–66–2 and PP–82–3] 

Application To Amend Presidential 
Permits; Vermont Electric Power 
Company, Inc.

AGENCY: Office of Fossil Energy, DOE.
ACTION: Notice of application.

SUMMARY: Vermont Electric Power 
Company, Inc. (VELCO) has applied to 
amend Presidential Permit PP–66 to 
change way the subject facilities are 
authorized to operate. VELCO also has 
applied to amend Presidential Permit 
PP–82 to change the names of the 
owners of the interconnection facilities 
and to increase the amount of power 
imports allowed over these facilities.
DATES: Comments, protests or requests 
to intervene must be submitted on or 
before November 10, 2003.
ADDRESSES: Comments, protests or 
requests to intervene should be 
addressed as follows: Office of Coal & 
Power Import/Export (FE–27), Office of 
Fossil Energy, U.S. Department of 
Energy, 1000 Independence Avenue, 
SW., Washington, DC 20585–0350 (FAX 
202–318–7761).
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Dr. 
Jerry Pell (Program Office) 202–586–
3362, Jerry.Pell@hq.doe.gov, or Michael 
Skinker (Program Attorney) 202–586–
2793.

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The 
construction, operation, maintenance, 
and connection of facilities at the 
international border of the United States 
for the transmission of electric energy 
between the United States and a foreign 
country is prohibited in the absence of 
a Presidential permit issued pursuant to 
Executive Order (EO) 10485, as 
amended by EO 12038. Upon issuance 
of such a Presidential permit, no 
material change may be made in the 
way the facilities are operated unless 
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